### CEDAR COVE NEWSLETTER



## CEDAR COVE ANNUAL MEETING & PICNIC HELD ON AUG. 28<sup>TH</sup>:



Thank you to all that attended the Annual Meeting & Picnic on August 28<sup>th</sup>. We had a great selection of potluck food dishes, which everyone enjoyed.

Special thanks to: Dave Bier for providing the big cooker; Bryan Kasper for providing the tent, tables and chairs, Johnnie Leonhardt for doing the food shopping, Peggy Murray for providing the tablecloths and to Mike Henning, Kris Leonhardt, and Dave Foster for cooking the delicious chicken breasts, brats and corn!



# CEDAR COVE TRICK OR TREAT NIGHT! MONDAY OCTOBER 31<sup>ST</sup>

6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. Put your porch light on if participating



Please consider becoming a Cove Association Board Member! Our newest Board member is Erline Trsek.

President - Roseann Hopkins 502-6862 Vice-President - Dave Foster 684-5084 Secretary - Johnnie Leonhardt 433-6665 Treasurer - Mike Henning 609-9845 Newsletter - Cathy Pifer 626-2626 Bryan Kasper 621-7775 Erline Trsek 502-7503

### Many "THANKS" to:

- Gary Wagner and Mike Henning for cleaning out the storm sewer on Willow Drive.
- Al Peugeot for repairing the Sunset Glider on the island
- Phyl and Dan Lachowyn and Jay Sturdivant for locating our "missing buoy" and replacing it in the water.

Please complete the form to store your boat/watercraft on island. There is a \$25 storage fee per trailer with boat or wave runner (please contact Peggy Murray for form). Please make sure your name is on your trailer and store it in the appropriately marked area. Old abandoned items will be disposed of if not removed.

Please clear the beach of any items no longer being used during winter months, such as chairs, umbrellas, boats, etc. Any broken or neglected items may be removed without any additional notification. Remember the beach and rights to its use belong to all Cove residents equally. Special thanks to the Mike Henning family for all their hard work cleaning the beach.

Residents have voiced complaints about dog owners not picking up after their dogs and allowing dogs to bark continuously. Please be considerate of your neighbors.

If planning on doing any exterior changes to your house, plans must be submitted to the board for approval prior to the remodeling or construction. Refer to the cove association by-laws if you have any questions.

6 Cove residents' maintenance fees still remain unpaid. Please pay these fees as soon as possible.

#### Island Clean-up Day!



On Saturday, Sept. 17<sup>th</sup> volunteers pitched in to help clean our cove island. Many thanks to: Dave Foster, Rick, Iris & Justin Hallel, Lou Schultz, Al Peugeot, Johnnie & Kris Leonhardt, Mark & Cathy Pifer, Rick & Roseann Hopkins.



